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DARSHAM PARISH COUNCIL
06-1 – The chairman, Robin Leggate, welcomed councillors Keith Rolfe, Jasmine Backhouse, Simon Manning, Ernie Hare, Jean Loveridge and Chris Poupard. A member of the public and Raymond Catchpole [SCD councillor] attended. The clerk, Caroline Cardwell, was In attendance.

PUBLIC FORUM – Raymond Catchpole presented his report on SCDC plans for the future with details of, among other subjects, new planning procedures, S 106 payments phased out to be replaced by Community Infrastructure levy and more robust empty homes policies. The chairman thanked Raymond Catchpole for attending.

The chairman then paid a tribute to former councillor, Keith Alexander, who had served the parish council for 40 years. He had not stood for re-election in May and Cllr. Leggate noted the thanks of the council for his many years of voluntary service to the village of Darsham and also the contributions of his wife to the community.
06-2 – Declarations of interest – none

06-3 – Suffolk Code of Conduct, amended – this was formerly adopted by the council

06-4 – Vacancy – with the agreement of all councillors John Butler was co-opted and signed the acceptance form.

06-5 – Minutes of the previous meeting [12-05-15] were approved and signed as a true record.

06-6 – Matters arising – further comments were made on the TPO for trees in The Street; in the past there had been a survey of trees and hedgerows in the parish and its whereabouts were queried – clerk to investigate. The phone box had been cleaned but still needed painting and the glass mending – clerk to contact BT payphones.
06-7 – Finances
· Cheques were approved and signed as follows: no.678 to SALC for £139.00 [sub]; no. 679 to C. Cardwell for £144.0 [net sal. June]; no. 680 to HMRC for £108.0 [tax to 5 July]

· Internal audit report from Heelis and Lodge was received and recommendations noted.

· Annual audit plan was reviewed and updated

· Insurance policy assets and values were checked and approved

· External audit form [BDO] was approved and annual governance statement was approved and signed

06-8 – Allotments – pump situation reviewed, contractor has promised to complete new pump in next two weeks. Rules, charges and regulations for allotments to be reviewed in July.
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06-9 – BT payphone, The Street -  condition discussed; see matters arising above.
06-10 – Any other business –
 [meeting closed briefly for report from Michael Gower [SC councillor] who asked if he could have a walk round the village with councillors and discuss various facilities and needs, chair to arrange.]

Allotments – thistles are a problem – councillors suggested Cllr. Chris Poupard bought spray to value of £100,  but Cllr. John Butler offered to top unused part of field [for the village] as he was concerned about spray drift. Richard Butler was thanked for his work grass trimming in the churchyard – it is much appreciated. There was a discussion about the need for a Neighbourhood Watch scheme. Cllr Jean Loveridge reported overgrown footpaths and had notified SCC footpaths officer. Cllr.  Rolfe reported that there was nothing yet on the village hall houses scheme. Cllr.  Leggate reported parking problems with contractors near new-builds and had hopefully resolved this by discussion with site foreman. Derek Reeve reported that in the event of Trevor Mayhew leaving the village, Derek would be prepared to take over management of the website. Councillors very much appreciated the offer.
The meeting closed at 9pm.

